From: publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk [mailto:publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk]

Sent: 20 July 2011 11:34

To: Public Access DC Comments; Paul Ihringer

Subject: PublicAccess for Planning - Application Comments (11/00114/F)

PublicAccess for Planning  - Application Comments (11/00114/F)

"Nicholas Gosling" has used the PublicAccess for Planning website to submit their comments on a Planning Application.  You have received this message because you are the Case Officer for this application or because this is a designated mailbox for PublicAccess comments submissions.

Comments were submitted at 20/07/2011 11:33:42 from 

Application Summary

-------------------

Application Number: 11/00114/F

Address:

Wincote

Cow Lane

Steeple Aston

Oxfordshire

OX25 4SG

Proposal:

Demolition in part of existing main house and outbuildings and the erection of a new residential dwelling

Case Officer:

Paul Ihringer

Customer Details

----------------

Name:

Nicholas Gosling

Address:

Polperro Cottage

4 Cow Lane

Steeple Aston

Oxfordshire

OX25 4SG

Customer objects to the Planning Application.

Comments:

I wish to object to the proposal, Ref ; 11/00114/F and 11/00115/LAC for the following reasons:

1. The demolition od the existing dwelling, a C19th cottage, to replace it with an over dominant modern structure, not in keeping with the architectural style of the village in terms of size and design. This property is in a conservation area and the plans do not comply with policies G2 and EN4 of the Oxfordshire Structure Plan or C25-C28 of Cherwell District Council's adopted local plan.

2. The traffic impact to Cow Lane and Paines Hill during and after construction is a major concern.

The condition of Cow Lane is already poor.

The parking is already extremely tight with many residence not having garaging.   There are many pedestrians, including children and dog walkers who use Cow Lane and there are no pavements.

Traffic is already an issue at the Paines Hill/Cow Lane junction, especially at school times.

2. The planning submission includes parking for unto 12 cars. Can Cow Lane really cope with this increase in traffic.

This will also mean the hedges, wood row and historic orchard being replaced by a Tarmac carpark!

In short, I urge you to reject this application.

PublicAccess for Planning.  (c) CAPS Solutions Ltd.

